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Good morning, Chair Manchester, Vice-Chair Brenner, Ranking Member Weinstein, and 
members of the committee. Thank you for the opportunity to testify. My name is Beau Euton 
and I am testifying on behalf of FGA Action in support of Senate Bill 8.1 

It is common sense that taxpayer dollars should never go to private organizations for the 
purpose of engaging in politics or advocacy for legislation. Taxpayer dollars should always 
be reserved for services for the public, not special interest handouts.   
 
Unfortunately, Ohio taxpayers are footing the bill for labor unions’ business. In 
jurisdictions across the state, public employees who are members of labor unions receive 
paid time off to conduct union business. In Columbus, one contract with the city allows the 
President and Vice President of the union to work full time for the union while still receiving 
their salary and benefits.2 The same contract allows for an additional 600 hours of time for 
union business each year.3 In 2020, Columbus reported a total of more than 38,000 hours 
of union business at taxpayer expense, at a cost of more than $1.1 million.4 In Akron, a 
teachers’ union contract authorizes 125 days per year for union business.5  
 
While some contracts specify what types of activities can be conducted during union time, 
others do not.6 This leaves the door wide open for union representatives to conduct partisan 
political activity on the taxpayer’s dime. It defies logic to allow individuals who are 
supposed to be working for the public to be advocating for candidates, legislation, or 
policies instead of doing their jobs.  
 
Government employee unions are extremely partisan organizations. Ohio government 
unions spent more than $6 million on politics in the 2021-2022 election cycle, 95 percent of 
which went to Democrats.7 Nationally, 99 percent of union contributions go to Democrats, 
and national affiliates of Ohio unions like the American Federation for Teachers and the 
National Teachers Association are major contributors to the Democratic party and spent 
billions vocally supporting far-left policies.8  
 
Fortunately, there’s a solution. SB 8 would put Ohio on track to stop subsidizing partisan 
union activity. This will would prohibit government funding for union members to lobby the 
legislature or engage in other political activities while on the clock. This would ensure that 
taxpayer dollars are never spent to campaign for a candidate or to lobby against popular 
policies like school choice.  
 
Bottom line, government employees should use their work time to work for the taxpayers, 
not their labor union. This bill restores fairness and ends the practice of taxpayer-subsidized 
partisan political activity, and I urge the committee members to support it.  
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